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Australia’s entertainment industry unites to prevent discrimination, 
harassment, sexual harassment and bullying 
 
Today, the leading organisations representing the Australian entertainment industry have released 

industry codes to prevent workplace discrimination, harassment, sexual harassment and bullying. 

Live Performance Australia (LPA) and Screen Producers Australia (SPA) released mirror codes that 

will take effect on 3 September 2018. The Media, Entertainment and Arts Alliance (MEAA) worked 

closely with Live Performance Australia and Screen Producers Australia in developing the industry 

codes. They will be accompanied by education campaigns and industry training. 

LPA Chief Executive, Evelyn Richardson said, “It’s important for our industry to have consistent 

standards and practices that provide safe and respectful workplaces for all our workers. While many 

of our members already have policies and procedures in place, we see a vital role for providing an 

industry code and tools that can be implemented by companies irrespective of company size, 

capability or resources. This code is a part of our commitment to driving meaningful and long term 

cultural change.” 

“Everyone has the right to a safe workplace. The Screen Industry Code will provide producers with 

practical tools to create a safe and positive work environment for all workers in our industry. We are 

united and committed to this cause,” said Matthew Deaner, CEO of Screen Producers Australia. 

“These changes are necessary to ensure that everyone in the industry gets the message about 

making our workplaces safe and inclusive for all,” said MEAA chief executive Paul Murphy. “The 

processes in the new policy are crystal clear and will lead to better workplaces throughout 

Australia’s entertainment industry.” 
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Join the conversation on LPA’s Facebook and Twitter sites. 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Live-Performance-Australia/285191078241875?ref=bookmarks
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Live-Performance-Australia/285191078241875?ref=bookmarks
https://twitter.com/LivePerfAust
https://twitter.com/LivePerfAust


 
 
 

About LPA 

LPA is the peak body for Australia’s live performance industry. Established in 1917 and registered as an 

employers’ organisation under the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009, LPA has over 400 Members 

nationally. We represent commercial producers, music promoters, major performing arts companies, small to 

medium companies, independent producers, major performing arts centres, metropolitan and regional 

venues, commercial theatres, stadiums and arenas, arts festivals, music festivals, and service providers such as 

ticketing companies and technical suppliers. Our membership spans from small-medium and not-for-profit 

organisations to large commercial entities.  

 

LPA has a clear mandate to advocate for and support policy decisions that benefit the sustainability and 

growth of the live performance industry in Australia. 

 

 


